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December 2016 

 

Dear Friends, 

  

As 2016 comes to a close and we prepare for the next legislative ses-

sion, we reflect on a year of successful events and invaluable commu-

nity partnerships that make it all happen. 

 

Though they call this time of year legislative recess, this season has 

been a busy one for our office, with some of our biggest events in the 

80th District. Inside, youõll find more details about weõve been up to 

recently, from celebrating diversity through our first-ever Latino | Fili-

pino Fiesta, distributing nearly 1,300 turkeys at our 4th Annual (and 

biggest-to-date) Operation Gobble Thanksgiving Turkey Distribution 

& Health Resource Fair, participating in community parades and festi-

vals, to procuring over 65,000 diapers through our annual Holiday 

Party & Diaper Drive. 

 

We canõt thank you enough for connecting with us all year round and 

joining us on this incredible journey of public service. Your input and 

support helps us most effectively serve the South Bay and Mid-City. 

  

Weõre grateful and excited for the opportunity to continue to repre-

sent you for another term, and we hope that youõll continue to share 

your legislative ideas, needs and concerns with us. 

 

Wishing you all a safe and joyous holiday season! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LORENA GONZALEZ 

Assemblywoman, 

80th Assembly District 

 

LORENAôS 
LOWDOWN 
Latest news from Assemblywoman Lorena Gonzalez                                             

Hereõs how we can help... 

 

CONSTITUENT SERVICES  

My office can assist you with state -

related matters, such as:  

¶ Department of Motor Vehicles 

¶ Foreclosure Prevention Programs 

¶ Consumer Complaints 

¶ Veteran Benefits 

¶ Unemployment and Disability Insurance 

¶ State Taxes 

¶ Professional Conduct or Licensing  

Complaints 

¶ Medi-Cal and Covered California 
 

STATE INFORMATION  

My office can provide you  

information on:  

¶ Consumer Protections 

¶ The State Bar 

¶ State Agency Phone Numbers 

¶ Reports Issued by the Legislature and  

State Agencies 

¶ State Capitol Tours 

¶ Government Forms and Publications 
 

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES  

Contact my office, if you want to:  

¶ Express an Opinion 

¶ Propose a New Law 

¶ Ask for Copies, Summaries, and  

Information on Bills 

¶ Get Involved in the Legislative Process 

¶ Find Information on How a Bill Becomes  

a Law 

¶ Be Notified of Legislative Hearings 

¶ Report Agency Misconduct 

San Diego District Office:  

1350 Front St., Suite 6022 

San Diego, CA 92101 

Tel: (619) 338-8090 

Fax: (619) 338-8099 

www.asmdc.org/gonzalez 
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Assemblywoman Gonzalez Kicks Off New Legislative Session By  

Announcing Opportunity To Work Proposal  
 

Minutes after being sworn in for the 2017-18 legislative session at the State Capitol, Assemblywoman Gonzalez intro-

duced the Opportunity to Work Act in an effort to fight the troubling-yet-growing trend of underemployment among 

the stateõs 3.5 million part-time employees. 

 

Assembly Bill 5, known as the Opportunity to Work Act, would ensure that, if a company of 10 or more employees has 

more hours of work available and an existing part-time employee who is qualified to do that job, the employer has to 

offer them those hours before hiring another part-time worker. By receiving an opportunity to work more hours, a part

-time employee will have more potential to earn more to better afford rising housing costs, healthcare premiums and 

other living expenses faced by working families. 

 

òEven as weõve won increases in the minimum wage to help part-time workers, that just won't cut it if you canõt get 

enough hours of work,ó said Assemblywoman Gonzalez, who chairs the Assembly Select Committee on Women in the 

Workplace. òThe Opportunity to Work Act will provide a boost to the millions of workers in California who want to 

work more so they can afford the necessities of life and to take care of themselves and their families in a time when 

housing costs, student debt, and surprise expenses are increasingly difficult to manage.ó 

 

As Federal Reserve economists have noted, òone of the defining features of the recovery from the Great Recession has 

been the rise in the number of people employed part-time,ó as opposed to having regained full-time jobs. Since 2014, the 

percent of part-time workers in California has risen to 20 percent to 3.5 million people statewide, and the Bureau of 

Labor Statistics reports that more than 1 million of those Californians have their work hours capped involuntarily. 

 

AB 5 mirrors the requirements of San Joseõs Measure E, which was approved by 64 percent of the voters in Californiaõs 

third largest city in the Nov. 8 election. The Opportunity to Work Act will be joint authored by Gonzalez and Assem-

blyman Ash Kalra (D-San Jose) and is co-authored by Assemblymen Kansen Chu (D-San Jose) and Mark Stone (D-Scotts 

Valley). 
 

Assemblywoman Gonzalez Elected Vice Chair of the Latino Caucus  
 

Assemblywoman Gonzalez was unanimously elected by her colleagues in the California 

Latino Legislative Caucus to serve as Vice Chair. The Latino Caucus, comprised of a 

record-high 27 State Legislators ð 5 Senators and 22 Assemblymembers,  serves as a 

forum to develop avenues to empower the Latino community throughout California. 

 

òIt is an honor to be selected by so many talented leaders in our community to serve 

as Vice Chair of the Latino Caucus.  Together, we all stand committed to protecting 

the families in our state who work hard and just want a better life for their children,ó 

Gonzalez said.  òThe Latino Caucus has always been a strong voice for achieving that 

mission in California. But we face a new challenge nationally and our community is 

looking to us for the strength thatõs needed to protect families, accessible health care 

and the good jobs that we know are needed to make California great.ó 

 

Senator Ben Hueso (D-San Diego) was elected as Chair of the Latino Caucus. Itõs cus-

tomary for the Latino Caucusõs Chair and Vice Chair to rotate between the two houses of the Legislature. Assembly-

woman Gonzalez becomes the first Latina to serve in a leadership role in the Latino Caucus since Former Senator Mar-

tha Escutia (D-Los Angeles County) was Chairwoman 2004-06. 

LORENAõS LOWDOWN                

BILLboard: Legislative News  

Share your legislative ideas with us at  

Assemblymember.Gonzalez@assembly.ca.gov  
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Lorena in the Community  

                                                                                                                                         December 2016 

@LorenaAD80  
Stay in the know!  

Follow me on Twitter!  

Assemblywoman Gonzalez Celebrates Diversity and  

Honors Local Leaders with First -Ever Latino | Filipino Fiesta  
Each year, from mid-September to mid-

October, we celebrate Hispanic Heritage 

Month. October is also Filipino-American 

History Month. These months honor the 

contributions of two cultural communi-

ties which have helped shape and enhance 

our state's character and values for cen-

turies. Assemblywoman Gonzalez is 

proud of the powerful ways that the 80th 

District continues to be a model of em-

bracing and celebrating diversity. As such, 

she hosted the first-ever 80th Assembly 

District Latino | Filipino Fiesta. The event 

featured live performances, including a 

stirring rendition of our national anthem 

by Latino, multi-platinum-selling recording 

artist Frankie J and Filipina Katriz Trinidad 

of NBCõs òThe Voiceó (both of whom 

grew up in AD 80 and continue to give 

back to the community). The celebration 

also included food, a resource fair and a 

special awards ceremony honoring community leaders who exemplify innovative vision and are passionate about em-

powering and representing our Latino and Filipino communities. 

Asm. Lorena Gonzalez  
@LorenaAD80 

Today I introduced the 
#OpportunityToWork Act because 
even a higher #MinimumWage wonôt 
cut it if you canôt get enough hours at 

work. #AB5 

Asm. Gonzalez honored 130  

military veterans working at 

Donovan Correctional Facility.  

Asm. Gonzalez helped unveil 

�3�D�F�L�I�L�F���9�L�H�Z���/�H�D�G�H�U�V�K�L�S���(�O�H�P���·�V 

new school sign.  

Hosting a 
community event? 

 
Know someone deserving 

of a certificate  
from Assemblywoman 

Gonzalez? 
 

Contact our office at  
619.338.8090. 


